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Warwickshire Community and Voluntary Action 

2016/17 Annual General Meeting
Held on Friday 29th September 2017 at 12.15 pm
at Ettington Community Centre, Stratford-Upon-Avon
Chair’s Welcome and Introduction
Joanne Shine welcomed everyone to our 9th AGM, our first to be held in Stratford on Avon District. Particular welcome to: 
Timothy B Cox - H.M.Lord - Lieutenant of the County of Warwickshire; 
Mark Davies - The High Sheriff of Warwickshire;

Bridget Winstanley - Previous President of WCVYS;

Neil Cleeveley – Previous Chief Executive of NAVCA, our keynote speaker;

Cllr Clive Rickhards - Chair of Warwickshire County Council;

Cllr George Atkinson - Leader & Chairman of Stratford District Council;

Cllr Alan Boad - Chair of Warwick District Council;

Cllr Caroline Evetts - Town Mayor of Royal Leamington Spa;

Cllr Stephen Cross - Town Mayor of Warwick;

Cllr Mrs Yvette Morrison - Mayor of Alcester;

Cllr Dan Scobie - Mayor of Shipston on Stour and 
Cllr Belinda Garcia - Mayor of Rugby. 

Also: 
Phil Evans - Head of Community Services, Warwickshire County Council (WCC); Dan Green - Localities and Partnerships Group Manager, WCC;

Jenny Murray - Locality & Partnership Manager South, WCC;

Mary Dunleavy - Partnership Manager, Department for Work and Pensions;

Daly Purewal - Leamington & Warwick, Midcounties Co-operative;

Robert Weeks - Head of Planning and Housing, Stratford District Council;

Robert Tromans - Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner;

Robin Wendsley – Chair of Healthwatch Warwickshire;

John Crossling – Warwickshire & West Midlands Association of Local Councils;

Charles Hill and Sian Battle-Welch - Warwickshire Police and West Mercia Police; Phil Robson and Andrew Gabbitas - Prospective Trustees of WCAVA.
Joanne explained how the last 12 months have been a period of positive change and development for Warwickshire CAVA. We have continued to strengthen our strategic partnerships and collaboration as we began the delivery of the newly commissioned infrastructure contract for Warwickshire on the 1st July 2016. 

Our continued close working and partnerships with District and Borough Councils has been extended into Stratford-on-Avon District and it is lovely to see such strong representation from across Stratford with our Dignitaries present today. 

We have increased in size as we inherited the wonderful Talent Match team working across Coventry, North Warwickshire and Nuneaton and Bedworth and have used this resource to assist Coventry City Council and their partners to deliver the Ambition Coventry programme. Both of these teams are working incredibly hard to support young people into employment. 

Our ConnectWELL social prescribing project continued to build vital information on the wide variety of community support available within communities that help people manage their own health and well-being and is extending its reach across the County.

We have extended premises in to Stratford Upon Avon, Coventry and changed our premises in Nuneaton in partnership with statutory and voluntary sector partners as well over the last 12 months - so a thoroughly busy year overall.

Paul Tolley read out the Apologies of Note:
John Dixon - Interim Strategic Director of People Group, WCC; 
Charles Barlow - Locality & Partnerships Team Manager (North), WCC; 
Martin Jelley - Chief Constable, Warwickshire Police & West Mercia Police; 
Justin Williams - Chief Executive, Stratford Town Trust; 
Cllr Peter Butlin - WCC Portfolio Holder for Transport and Planning; 
Cllr Jeff Clarke - WCC Portfolio Holder for Environment; 
Cllr Richard Davies - Town Mayor of Kenilworth; 
Cllr William Hancox - Mayor of Nuneaton and Bedworth; 
Jerry Hutchinson - Chief Executive, North Warwickshire Borough Council; 
Alan Franks - Managing Director, Nuneaton & Bedworth Borough Council; 
Matt Western MP - Warwick & Leamington; 
Nadhim Zahawi MP - Stratford-on-Avon; 
Philip Seccombe - Warwickshire Police and Crime Commissioner; 
Jenni Northcote - Public Sector Representative;

Glen Burley - Chief Executive, NHS; 

Danae Sheridan - Third Sector representative for ‘Older People’, Age UK;

Chris Bain - Chief Executive, Healthwatch Warwickshire and 

David Kersey - Young Peoples Service Manager (Employment), Coventry City Council. 
Approval of 2016 Minutes
Joanne Shine asked for approval of the minutes of the 2015/16 Annual General Meeting held on 31st October 2016.

The approval of the minutes was proposed by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board).
This was seconded by Katy Harper (WCAVA Board)
The minutes were unanimously approved and duly signed as a correct record.

There were no matters arising.

Chief Executive’s Report
Paul Tolley gave an overview of our successes over the last year, highlighting the key points from our 2016/17 Annual Review. This can be found on the Warwickshire CAVA website. 
http://www.wcava.org.uk/annual-review-and-accounts 
Joanne Shine then passed onto Jatinder Birdi (WCAVA Treasurer) for the Treasurer’s Review and Annual Accounts.
Treasurer’s Review and Annual Accounts.

Jatinder Birdi gave an overview of the 2016/17 WCAVA finances.
Jatinder reported that a summary of the accounts could be found in the Annual Report and a full copy could be found on the WCAVA website: http://www.wcava.org.uk/annual-review-and-accounts
Jatinder gave thanks to Wende Hubbard and the team at Burgis and Bullock for all their valuable support over the year and welcomed to Ruby Sarkaria, our new Finance Manager following Graham Austin’s retirement in June.

Resolution 1

Proposal of Accounts to the Membership

Jatinder Birdi proposed the director’s report and financial statements for the year ended 31 March 2017 and the Auditor’s report to the meeting.
Seconded by John Harris (Individual Member)
Members present confirmed that they were all in favour.
Resolution 2
Appointment of Auditors

Jatinder Birdi proposed that the current auditors Burgis and Bullock are re-appointed for 2017/18 and authorise directors to fix their remuneration.

Seconded by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board)
Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. 
Quality for Health Awards
Alison Orr, WCAVA Training & Rugby Locality Manager informed the meeting about Quality for Health, a quality assurance system for the voluntary, community and social enterprise sector delivering health services. Quality for Health is being delivered and supported in Warwickshire by the ConnectWELL Social Prescribing Team and WCAVA. Alison was pleased to announce that Nuneaton and Bedworth Healthy Living Network, Grapevine Coventry and Warwickshire, ConnectWELL and Escape Arts have now achieved their Quality for Health Award. Alison encouraged organisations to sign up to the next round, explaining that this is not restricted to purely health services; all organisations benefit the health and wellbeing of their service users. 
Queens Award for Voluntary Service
H.M.Lord-Lieutenant, Timothy Cox, delivered a speech on the Queens Award, the highest award given to volunteer groups in the UK. Nominations are now online and open until 15th September 2018 for the 2019 awards. 

Long Service Awards
Paul Tolley was sad to announce that Stephen Nightingale, who was our previous Chair and project managed the establishment of Warwickshire CAVA, is stepping down from the Board. Paul thanked Stephen for all his tireless support over the years and asked H.M.Lord-Lieutenant, Timothy Cox to present Stephen with a long service award and gift. 
We will also be saying goodbye to our current Chair, Joanne Shine at our October Board meeting. Joanne too has been instrumental in the growth of Warwickshire CAVA from the beginning, and even before that with the Rugby Volunteer Bureau. Paul gave his thanks to Joanne and asked Judith Morley (WCAVA Vice Chair) to present Joanne with a long service award and gift.
Nominations and Appointment of Directors
A third of the Board retire annually and this year, Stephen Nightingale, Emma Fordham and Ann Hayes all stand down from the Board.

Having strengthened the Board through last year’s AGM process, we did not co-opt any Board members during the last year. 

We have however had two potential Board members nominated by other members or who have put themselves forward for consideration to become a Director and Trustee of Warwickshire CAVA.
Resolution 3
Andrew Gabbitas has put himself forward for consideration to the members to become a Director and Trustee of Warwickshire CAVA
Proposed by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board)
Seconded by Judith Morley (WCAVA Board)
Resolution 4
Phil Robson has put himself forward for consideration to the members to become a Director and Trustee of Warwickshire CAVA

Proposed by Jatinder Birdi (WCAVA Board)
Seconded by Katy Harper (WCAVA Board)
Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. No votes against.
Joanne Shine welcomed Andrew and Phil onto the Board for what promises to be another exciting year ahead.
Vote of Thanks and Close of Formal AGM
Joanne Shine expressed her delighted with how far Warwickshire CAVA has come in the last 15 years she has been involved. Joanne gave words of thanks to all staff and volunteers and fellow Board members for 9 successful years and her best wishes for the coming years.
Joanne Shine invited everyone to stay and enjoy a networking lunch and would like to thank Ettington Community Centre for accommodating us this year.

Meeting ended at 13:20pm followed by a presentation by Neil Cleeveley, previous Chief Executive of NAVCA.
Signed ………………………………….

Date ……………………………………..
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